
West Bountiful Elementary School 

Community Council Minutes 

October 4, 2018. 

 

Attending: Regina Oechsle, Libby Jacobsen, Lisa Curtis, Kristin Peterson, April Lewis, Jenn Nielson, Heather Feinauer, Jessica 

Johnson, Melanie Miller, Linda Stevens, Kara Kol, Chad Turner, Melody Farley, Weston Weeks, Bryan Turner, Gary Payne, Scott 

Later 

 

Welcome – Regina 

 

MHTN – Scott Later from MHTN gave us an update on the plans for the new building. The current building will stay functional 

throughout the new construction. The district has purchased .75 acres just south of the current parking lot. There will be 

approx. 125 parking stalls. Parent Drop Off will be from 800 West (Onion Street). It will be a one-way loop that will have a left 

turn and right turn lane to exit. The Bus drop off will come in from 400 North and be around the faculty lot. The current plans 

show 2 playgrounds (1 for K-2 and 1 for 3-6). There is also a Zen Garden and Outdoor Classroom space. The bowery and catwalk 

will stay where they are. The track and fence around the school will be replaced.  

 

The first floor will have the administrative offices, dining room and kitchen, multi-purpose room/ stage, and 16 classrooms. The 

second floor has the media center, imaginarium, and 8 classrooms. 

 

The timeline: Bids must be in soon. Construction should start in mid-November and finish in February/ March of 2020. The Big 

Toy will be moved for continued student access during construction. That Spring we will transition into the new school and the 

old building will be demolished. We should be completed and ready for Fall of 2020. 

 

Construction vehicles will access the site from 400 North. A portion of the existing parking lot will be closed off for this. Drop off 

will not be impacted.  

 

Plans will go to the School Board to be approved this month. Once approved, they will be posted on school website. We will 

also post information about the ground breaking ceremony.  

 

Minutes of last meeting – read, motion to approve –Linda, 2nd – Heather – unanimous approval 

 

Training Video – gave information about the makeup of Community Council. Responsibilities include SIP Plan and allocation of 

Land Trust monies.  

 

SNAP – We will send the SNAP plan to committee members for feedback to update. Notes need to be to Regina by Wednesday, 

October 17th . 

 

 

Next Meeting – November 6th at 4:00 in the conference room 


